

# The History Of The Waltz

The History Of The Waltz

Downloaded from  
db.whlarchitecture.com by Finn &  
Moyer

## AN INTRODUCTION TO THE WORLD'S MOST BELOVED DANCE

The waltz is far more than a simple dance step. It is a cultural phenomenon, a symbol of elegance, romance, and musical sophistication that has captivated generations. From the grand ballrooms of 19th-century Vienna to the competitive floors of modern dance championships, the waltz has evolved while retaining its essential character: a graceful, rotating ballroom dance performed primarily in triple time. But the history of the waltz is not merely a story of refined movement; it is a tale of rebellion, social transformation, and artistic innovation. To understand the waltz is to understand a pivotal shift in Western social dance—a shift from the rigid, patterned sequences of courtly dances to the free-flowing, intimate embrace of the modern couple.

This article explores the rich and complex journey of the waltz, tracing its roots in European folk traditions, its explosive popularity in Vienna, its controversial reception among conservative elites, and its eventual global dominance as both a social and competitive dance. Along the way, we will discover how the waltz influenced classical music, shaped dance etiquette, and became a timeless expression of human connection.

## THE FOLK ORIGINS: FROM LÄNDLER TO WALTZ

Long before it graced the opulent halls of the Habsburg Empire, the waltz emerged from the rural countryside of Austria and southern Germany. Its immediate predecessor was the **Ländler**, a lively folk dance performed by peasants at village festivals. The Ländler was danced in 3/4 time, with couples turning and hopping while holding each other closely—a position considered scandalous by the standards of the time. The dance name itself derives from the German word *Land* meaning “country,” highlighting its humble, pastoral beginnings.

Another related dance was the **Dreher**, a turning dance from the same region. Both the Ländler and Dreher involved close physical contact and a rotary motion, elements that would become defining features of the waltz. Historical accounts from the mid-18th century describe these dances as rowdy, even vulgar, with dancers spinning so fast that women’s skirts would fly upward. This was a far cry from the stately minuet and other courtly dances of the era, which emphasized distance, formality, and intricate patterns.

The transition from folk dance to ballroom phenomenon began in the late 1700s, as the Ländler spread from the countryside into the dance halls of Vienna. By the 1780s, the term “Walzer” (from the German *walzen*, meaning “to revolve” or “to turn”) appeared in written records. At first, the waltz was performed at informal gatherings and suburban taverns, but its infectious rhythm and intimate hold soon attracted the attention of the upper classes.

## The First Written

## Description

One of the earliest documented mentions of the waltz comes from a 1772 letter by the German author Christian Felix Weisse, who described a dance in which couples “turned and whirled around each other” to a 3/4 melody. A decade later, in 1787, the French playwright Beaumarchais included a waltz in his opera *Le Mariage de Figaro*, signaling the dance’s growing acceptance in artistic circles. However, it would take another generation for the waltz to become a mainstream social dance.

## THE VIENNESE WALTZ: REVOLUTION IN 3/4 TIME

The true rise of the waltz is inseparable from the city of Vienna in the first half of the 19th century. During the Congress of Vienna (1814-1815), which redrew the map of Europe after the Napoleonic Wars, the waltz was danced by diplomats, royalty, and aristocrats from across the continent. This event catapulted the dance into international prominence. The Viennese waltz, as it became known, featured a characteristically fast tempo (around 180 beats per minute) and a constant, smooth rotation. Dancers moved in a closed hold, with the man’s arm around the lady’s waist—an unprecedented level of physical intimacy for a formal ballroom.

Two families played an outsized role in shaping the music and popularity of the Viennese waltz: the Strauss family and the Lanner family. **Joseph Lanner** (1801-1843) and **Johann Strauss I** (1804-1849) were rival composers and bandleaders who together defined the genre. Their compositions, such as Lanner’s “Die Schönbrunner Walzer” and Strauss’s “Radetzky March,” provided the perfect musical backdrop for the dance. However, it was Strauss I’s son, **Johann Strauss II** (1825-1899), who became the “Waltz King.” His masterpieces, including “The Blue Danube,” “Tales from the Vienna Woods,” and “Voices of Spring,” elevated the waltz to an art form and remain concert hall staples today.

## Dance Halls and Social Change

The waltz’s popularity in Vienna was fueled by the city’s vibrant dance hall culture. Venues such as the **Apollo Hall** and the **Sperl** hosted thousands of dancers every evening. The waltz was a dance for the masses, breaking down barriers of class and status. For the first time, commoners could dance the same steps as aristocrats, and the close embrace allowed for a personal connection that contrasted sharply with the formal bows and curtseys of earlier dances. The Viennese waltz was a social leveller, a symbol of the Romantic era’s emphasis on emotion and individual expression.

## SCANDAL AND ACCEPTANCE: THE MORAL DEBATE

Despite its soaring popularity, the waltz faced fierce opposition from moralists, church leaders, and conservative social commentators. In England, where the dance arrived around 1812, critics called it “a foreign indecency” and “an open display of the passions.” A letter published in *The Times* in 1816 described the

waltz as “a dance which is, in itself, so full of gross familiarity and riotous disorder, that it is only fit for the lowest haunts of vice.” Many religious figures argued that the waltz encouraged immorality by bringing couples so close together.

Yet the dance also had powerful defenders. The British socialite and author **Lady Wharncliffe** noted that the waltz, when danced properly, was “the most graceful and elegant of all dances.” Gradually, the waltz won over the establishment. The key moment came when **Queen Victoria**, who ascended the throne in 1837, openly embraced the waltz. As a young monarch, she danced the Viennese waltz at her coronation ball, and her approval effectively sanctioned the dance for British high society. From that point, the waltz spread rapidly across Europe and North America.

## The Development of the Slow Waltz

As the waltz traveled to different countries, it adapted to local tastes. In England, dancers preferred a slower, more gliding version of the dance, which became known as the **Boston waltz** or the **slow waltz**. This style, popularized in the late 19th and early 20th centuries, featured longer, sweeping steps and a more deliberate rise and fall. It laid the foundation for the modern International Standard waltz. Meanwhile, the faster Viennese waltz remained in vogue for special occasions, such as the grand ballrooms of Vienna’s annual Opera Ball.

### THE WALTZ IN THE 20TH CENTURY: FROM BALLROOM TO COMPETITION

The early 1900s saw the waltz undergo further standardization, particularly in England. The Imperial Society of Teachers of Dancing (ISTD) codified the steps, rhythms, and styles of the waltz, creating a structured syllabus for teaching and competition. Two main competitive styles emerged: **International Standard Waltz** and **American Smooth Waltz**. The International style, danced in closed hold with strict adherence to the line of dance, became the standard for world championships. The American Smooth style allowed more freedom, including open holds and solo movements, making it popular in social dance settings and on shows like *Dancing with the Stars*.

The waltz also found a new home in the world of popular music. Composers such as **Irving Berlin** (who wrote “Let’s Face the

Music and Dance”) and **Richard Rodgers** (with tunes like “The Carousel Waltz”) incorporated waltz rhythms into Broadway and Hollywood scores. In the 1940s and 1950s, the waltz remained a staple of big band music, with Glenn Miller’s “Moonlight Serenade” (in 3/4 time) becoming an enduring classic.

## The Waltz in Classical Repertoire

No discussion of the history of the waltz is complete without acknowledging its profound influence on classical music. Beyond the Strauss dynasty, composers such as **Frédéric Chopin** wrote exquisite concert waltzes for piano, blending dance rhythms with poetic expression. **Pyotr Ilyich Tchaikovsky** famously incorporated waltzes into his ballets, including the “Waltz of the Flowers” from *The Nutcracker* and the grand waltz from *Swan Lake*. Even **Johannes Brahms** and **Maurice Ravel** were inspired by the waltz form, using it as a vehicle for both traditional and avant-garde expression.

### MODERN VARIATIONS AND ENDURING LEGACY

Today, the waltz remains one of the most beloved dances across the globe. It is a core discipline in virtually every ballroom dance competition, from the Blackpool Dance Festival to the World Dance Council championships. The Viennese waltz, with its dizzying spins, continues to thrill audiences, while the slow waltz offers a more contemplative and romantic experience. In addition to these two main forms, other regional variations exist, such as the **French waltz** (a faster, more improvisational style) and the **peruvian waltz** (vals criollo), which blends European waltz with Latin American rhythms.

The waltz has also maintained its presence in popular culture. It appears in films like *The Sound of Music* (the “Laendler” scene), *Dirty Dancing* (“Time of My Life” includes a waltz-like sequence), and the dance-heavy *Strictly Come Dancing* television franchise. Wedding receptions universally feature the first dance as a waltz, a tradition that underscores the dance’s association with commitment and romance. Social media platforms like TikTok have even seen revivals of waltz tutorials, proving that the dance continues to attract new generations.

### CONCLUSION: THE DANCE THAT CHANGED THE WORLD

The history of the waltz is a remarkable chronicle of evolution,